
 

 
 
 
ANNUAL REPORT 2024 PERSPECTIVE 3000 FOUNDATION. 
Together we do more for children. 
 

 

 
 
FROM THE BOARD 
2024 was another year in which there was a lot to report. Our board met on October 5 for the annual 
meeting. The other matters were discussed throughout the year by email, telephone or in person. 
There was a project visit to Nepal in February 2024 and one to Bolivia in April 2024. 
Bangladesh: We have decided to support SUKP financially for a longer period of time and at the same 
time, together with them, to look for possibilities to make them independent. 
Nepal: We are cautious about financing 5 students in Nepal, as long as Rashmi does not comply with 
the request for reporting. 
Bolivia: Only at the end of 2024 was the donated amount of December 2023 used for the children of 
La Aldea, with whom we are still in contact. In the meantime, there is also a proper accountability. 
We are cautious about new requests. 
 
IN THE NETHERLANDS 
 

  



SPOT 
We have contact with SPOT a few times a year. The participants of this shop/studio of people with a 
need for help grow in the realization that there are more people in the world like them. They are 
very concerned about the children of SUKP in Bangladesh. For example, they were concerned when 
there were student protests that eventually led to the deposition of the long-serving prime minister 
of Bangladesh, but also when the persistent rains caused many floods. Bangladesh is a large delta 
area and floods occur there every year, but, just like in the rest of the world, it is also becoming more 
extreme here. That is much more difficult to tackle for a country with a large poor population than 
here in our rich west. 
This year, P3M again received the tip jar with the nice amount of € 301.63, - intended for extra 
physiotherapy lessons for parents and teachers of SUKP. The children benefit from this! 
 
DOUGHNUT DRIVE 
For the 2nd year in a row, our neighbor Ton organized a doughnut drive in our street. He almost went 
under because of the success! Result € 276.50 is also intended for extra physiotherapy lessons for 
the parents and teachers of SUKP. We received the amount early January 2025. 
 
BOOK SELLING 
Also there was the proceeds from the book sale by another neighbor, who’s name is Ton as well. 
€350,- for the general support of SUKP. 
 
IN BANGLADESH 

SUN CHILDREN € 1.600,- 
This year Lamia received her HSC certificate. She is the 2nd Sun-Child sponsored by us that has come 
this far! Diba got married this year at the age of 19, after receiving her SSC certificate also a nice 
milestone. The 5 girls, who are still allowed to finish their secondary school, are all doing well! 
 

 
Lamia in 2013 and now 

 
 

 
Diba in 2013 and now

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Unfortunately Rita Rani lost her 
battle with leukemia 
 

 

 
 



SUKP € 7.104, - 
For SUKP we transfer a quarterly contribution of € 1500, - and € 1.004,- for uniforms as a Christmas 

present and extra physiotherapy lessons. 

The discussion we have with each other about sustainability and finding their own funds results in 

the start of a pilot from the end of 2024. The rent of a piece of land for the planting of bananas and 

pineapple as cash crop and costs a one-off € 2000, -. The expected yield is BTK 20,000 + € 200 per 

year for SUKP and the same amount for the parents, who will take on the work. 

When the rent ends, the deposit is refunded and can be used again for other purposes. We know 

that more of these initiatives are needed, but it is a start. 

  
A lot of fun at the physio-lesson This speaks for itself 

 
IN NEPAL 

STEPPING STONE €550,- 
Reporting is a bit slow, so we only sent half of the required amount last year. We finally received 

some reports in January 2025. 

• Rinky has completed her high school exams and passed! She can now also take the entrance exam 
for the university. 
• Rahul is in the last year of the secondary technical school and is doing well. He is the only one who 
also contacts us occasionally. Exam in April and results 3 months later. 
• Ram Binaye is in class 9 [of 12] of the secondary technical school. 
• Preeti did not do her school transfer exams. She has problems in the family atmosphere. She is not 
going to school for the time being. 
 

 

 
Daroga has passed the entrance exam of the University. 
He has applied for a scholarship. 
He is waiting for a go-ahead and we are waiting for the 
amount he needs for other things. 

 



SATHYA UDDHYAN € 2010,- 
We visited the school in Februari 2024. This is running well and we were warmly welcomed again. 

   

   
We brought our 2 oldest grandchildren Ambia and Djamun to introduce them to our work. Of course 
we had to give teeth brushing lessons, after the sweet snacks that we treated them. The new jackets, 
that they had received as a Christmas present, were just finished. 
A large sink-hole has formed on the terrace of the school after the last heavy rain period in 
September. Rashmi applied for repairs and received money for it plus an extra retaining wall. 
The costs of € 4000, - were transferred at the beginning of January 2025. The repairs will be carried 
out when everything has dried properly. 
 

  



IN BOLIVIA 

LA ALDEA € 2305,- 
We have been working for quite some time to get the donation from Christmas 2023, intended for 
the children of La Aldea, back to the right place. They neglected to inform us that La Aldea was 
closed and that the children had been relocated to various government orphanages. However, Father 
Miguel Angel still has regular contact with the various children and they still need support with 
clothing, shoes and books. So, in April we agreed to spend the money on that, but imagine our 
surprise when we heard that it had been used for another purpose, namely the renovation of a 
nursery school in La Paz. Our protest, that without consultation, donations cannot be spent 
otherwise, was taken seriously and the amount was spent on the children of La Aldea at the end of 
2024. We left an extra amount for the treatment of 2 girls with serious burns. 
On the trip to Bolivia, we were accompanied by our grandson Jonas.  
 

   

 
 

 



AND MORE €650,- 
After all the years that we have worked in developing countries, we still keep in touch with a number 

of colleagues from back then. Every now and then we find it necessary to help one of them 

financially. For example, we made it possible for Josephine in Sri Lanka to purchase a sewing 

machine, with which she can now provide for herself somewhat better. Also we paid for a necessary 

operation of one of the children. 

   
Josephine with sewing machine and material 

 

       Financial   Annual Report 2024   

     

   OUT  IN  

     

 Ontvangen donaties  11.775  

 Bijdrage Marijke Fonds  3.494  

     

BANGLADESH Sun Children Shoula 1.600   

 SUKP  7.104   
NEPAL Sathya Uddhyan  2.010   

 Stepping Stone 550   
BOLIVIA La Aldea (burns) 2.305   
Miscellaneous: Several different supports 650   
KOSTEN Website and Board 608   

 Bankcosts including transfer costs 441   

     

       

 TOTAL    15.269  15.269  
 


